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REMEMBERING

Old friends of mine, I often think


And wonder if you know

Just what our friendship means to me


Through days that come and go.

Your hand clasp true when skies were dark


Your faith so deep and strong

That made the shadows quickly flee


And brought blue skies along.

And, in return, if all the things

  I’m wishing could come true

They would not be half good enough


For such a friend as you.

Investing in friendship is far better than buying Gold dollars at half price.

Good time with good sisters—that s how to describe ESA in Oklahoma.  I have had good times at the Council meetings and so appreciative of your great attendance.

I can’t believe this is my final Lighthouse Express!  It is a busy time as I prepare for the 65th Annual State Convention, but a time of reflection and joy.

I will be forever grateful to you for my experience as your State President.

     An Invitation to Convention 2008

Thank you for giving Theta Tau, Kappa Theta, Epsilon Beta, Beta Zeta, Beta Psi and hospitality hostesses, Delta Kappa this time,

To tell you about convention with a little rhyme.

There are so many jumbled thoughts in my mind

That couplets and words were rare jewels to find!

The hostesses put heads together and became a troupe.

To plan a weekend beneficial to our group.

Since you’ll be there, it must be so,

If there’s a good meeting, you plan to go!

An invitation to Oklahoma City is no tease.

When you come to see us, we aim to please.

True ESA Oklahoma hospitality, our goal will be,

But you’ll only know if you come and see.

From various parts of the state, make your way

To the Crowne Plaza where you will stay.

The Association of the Arts is the place to go

So look for details to be in the know.

On Friday afternoon, we will meet and greet

While you enjoy goodies in the hospitality suite.

Saturday begins early and promises to be busy.

‘Round we’ll go until we are dizzy!

Opening Session officially starts the meeting

At which time, several will bring a greeting.

As Rose Pasillas, is our quest

To give a BIG Oklahoma “howdy” to our guest.

From leadership to cooking and in between you can make a choice—

Presenter inform and with an assertive voice.

The Awards Luncheon is time to celebrate our success

Entertainment from Miss Oklahoma 2007 is not a miss.

Present the Best of the Best as a general rule.

Of course taking care of business is a must.

In our leader’s decisions we place our trust.

That they take responsibility seriously, we do not doubt

And from their reports we will find out.

The Banquet is a treat

As Circle of Life and Membership Chairman and others you’ll meet

Installation of officers for the next to lead

As they accept the opportunity, your support they need.

A Ceremony of Life is time to reminisce

As we gather on Sunday to remember those we miss.

We dedicate time to friends, who died this year.

In our hearts and our lives, we hold them dear.

The 2nd General Session/Brunch brings convention to an end

But the ideals of ESA we continue to send.

We award an Outstanding Youth with money for a scholarship

Then recognize that 25, 40, and 50 year membership.

An outline of activities shows there is plenty to do

So coming to Oklahoma City is now up to YOU!

      
April 25, 26, 27, 2008

YEARS OF SERVICE IS NEEDED!

If you plan on being at Convention please give or email that information to Joyce Lacey-Kenney.  At the 1st General Session those 25, 30,35,40,45,50,55 will be recognized for their service to ESA.

At the Awards Luncheon those with 5,10,15,20 years of service will be recognized.  Please see that Joyce gets that information.

Joyce also needs you name and degrees for recognition.

SPECIAL SEATING AT 1ST GENERAL SESSION

There will be special seating for chapter presidents, Sooner Seniorettes, officers and appointed chairman.

All chapter presidents in attendance will receive a special President pin/charm from me for serving with me this year.

ALSAC will be represented at the 1st General Session and also a St. Jude patient will be attending and then they will join us for the Awards Luncheon.

REMEMBER YOU HAVE UNTIL APRIL 15 TO GET YOUR RESERVATION IN!

Wouldn’t it be nice if we could get 200+ members to this Convention!

Darrielle Snipes, KOCO TV Anchor will be our guest speaker at the 2nd General Session and she will be speaking on “Women in Broadcasting.”

For my final Lesson as I have had several this year.  This lesson is probably familiar to all of you, but I am going to share it one more time.

As the winter months have passed and I remember the view from my window of nature’s creatures scurrying for warmth, food and protection.  A flock of geese grazed on the winter wheat for several days across the road.  Listening to their honking and watching their silhouette in the sky reminds me of the lessons we could learn from them.

Lessons from the Flight of the Geese

1. As each goose flaps its wings, it creates uplift for others behind it.  There is 71 percent more flying range in V-formation than in flying alone.

Our Lesson:  People who share a common direction and sense of purpose can get there more quickly.

2. Whenever a goose flies out of formation, it feels drag and tries to get back into position.

Our Lesson:  It’s harder to do something alone than together.

3. When the lead goose gets tired, it rotates back into formation and goose flies at the head.

Our Lesson:  Shared leadership and interdependence give us each a chance to lead as well as an opportunity to rest.

4. The geese flying in the rear of the formation honk to encourage those up front to keep up their speed.

Our Lesson: Encouragement is motivating.  We need to make sure our “honking” is encouraging-and not discouraging.

5. When a goose gets sick or wounded and falls, two gees fall out and stay with it until it revives or dies.  Then they catch up or join another flock.

Our Lesson:  We may all need help from time to time.  We should stand by our Sisters in difficult times.

These lessons apply to many areas of our lives, but most vividly to our changing leadership with the end of our convention and the beginning of Bunnie’s year.   Each member needs to remember the value of our formation, her responsibility to provide encouragement, and to relieve her leaders by taking the lead.

Our Sorority depends on the “honking” encouragement from our members and the connections we maintain.

CEREMONIES BOOKLET WILL BE FOR SALE AT CONVENTION

Sue Knight, Senior Past President, has compiled a booklet of the Installation ceremonies of the past state presidents.  She has 100 for sale for $5.00.  They will be sold at Convention.  So be sure and pick up a copy.

MY YEAR AS YOUR STATE PRESIDENT!

I have had the privilege of doing four chapter installations:  Rosalie Griffith, Sigma Chi, Inola, President; Billie Fritch, Beta Zeta, Oklahoma City, President; Connie Johnson, Kappa Theta, Guthrie, President and Lora Thompson, Zeta Gamma, Shawnee, President.

I traveled to Seattle and had three wonderful roommates:  Gwynn Nell Swanson, Nadine Weatherly and Sue Knight.

While in Seattle we had dinner one evening with Jeanne Haase, a past District II Coordinator, who now lives in Washington.   Nancy Buck and Jacque Edwards were drivers for some sightseeing.

While in Seattle it was not all play!  I had the privilege of carrying the Oklahoma flag in the Opening Ceremonies and Credentials and workshops to attend.

I attended a Founder’s Day Tea, Tulsa, in May and was asked to do the Jewel Pin ceremony.  Then back in December for the Tulsa Area Council Candlelight Dinner.

Also had the privilege of celebrating Gamma Delta’s 60th year anniversary.  Thanks Barbara Stapleton and chapter members for a wonderful time.

Thank you District Coordinators, Mona Martin, McAlester, District V; Mary Toole, Shawnee, District IV, Coordinator; Linda Southerland, District II, Clinton, and Rita Hains, District III, Owasso meeting place for four wonderful Leaderships.

Thank you Jacque Edwards for coordinating the OSD and OSB Tour.

While at the OSB Tour I attended the District III installation of Judi York in February.

In March traveled to Lawton for the District IV meeting where Lora Beth Bishop was installed as District IV Coordinator.

On March 29 traveled to Clinton for the District II meeting where Aletha Bolt was installed as Coordinator.

THANK YOU FOR THE MEMORIES!

CHARACTERISTICS OF UNFORGETTABLE LEADERS/TEACHERS

1. They see themselves as their brother and sister’s keeper.

2. They look for gifts, talents, skills and abilities in others.

3. They help others become aware of their gifts.

4. They know they can change lives.

5. They do not allow others to waste their lives.

6. They love their work.

7. They combine strong interpersonal skills with humor to connect.

8. They are answering a call.

9. They are lifetime learners.

10. They are positive people.

11. They persist in their high expectations.

12. They know (and use) the most powerful motivator…encouragement.

Michael Johnson, Author of Healing Shine

“YOU DON’T HAVE TO BE GREAT TO GET STARTED BUT YOU HAVE TO GET STARTED TO BE GREAT.”

   
Les Brown

  First Time Convention Goers and other members you won’t want to miss the workshop by Nancy Buck on Friday evening before the skits.  Time 7:00 – 7:45.  Don’t miss!

You will be in for a treat.

Workshops Available on Saturday  

Cooking with Rachael, better known, as our own Judi York will be preparing a meal in 30 minutes.  YES you do get to sample!

Leadership has been moved before the sunrises until the afternoon.  So you won’t have a reason not to attend.  Bunnie and Rose have prepared a great leadership for you.

SEE YOU AT CONVENTION!

Bringing good people together.
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“Light the Path to ESA’s Future”


